JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING 

MAY 13, 2008
Wendy Bush, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:05 p.m.  Sherry Popham served as resource person.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush, Mary Lou Emerine, and Sherry Popham.   

OPENING BUSINESS: 

A. #011-001 – Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Lara Beard. 

Consensus:  Unanimous

B. #012-002 – Lara Beard made the motion to approve the minutes from the April 22, 2008 meeting, seconded by Vasco Perry.  

Consensus:  Unanimous 

C.  Ms. Bennett shared with council “Good News” as it related to one of ours students being accepted into the North Carolina School of Theatre Arts.   

STUDENT ACHEVEMENT:

A. Ms Bennett shared that spring MAP testing (round 3) will occur in May. 

B. Ms. Bennett shared with council members that the leadership team will be teaching an EXPLORE class to all eighth grade classes.  Scores will be reviewed and the connection between student’s scores and high school shared.  

C. Ms. Bennett also shared with council writing portfolio scores for 2007-08.  These scores are the highest writing scores Alton has ever had. 

PLANNING:

A.   An overview of end of the year activities was reviewed with council members.

BUDGET: 

JTA’s monthly school budget was shared with council members.  (See handout)

#011-003- Sherry Popham made the motion to approve the April 2008 monthly school budget, seconded by Vasco Perry.  

Consensus:  Unanimous

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Dress code committee minutes were shared with council members.  Mr. Sutton reviewed proposed changes for 2008-09 based on committee recommendations.  Discussion was held regarding the following:  adding strips to shirt options, allowing hooded sweatshirts as long as they meet shirt guidelines, specifying “extra pockets” to mean no cargo pockets, allowing wind suits and jackets to be worn in the classroom.  

After much discussion, the council tabled making any decisions until members had time to review.  A special meeting will be held on May 19th at 4:00 p.m. to finalize dress code changes for 2008-09.

B. Ms. Newton shared the budget proposal for 2008-09 based on committee recommendations.  

#011-004-Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the 2008-09 budget as presented to council, seconded by Lara Beard. 

Consensus:  Unanimous

OLD BUSINESS:

A. Ms. Bennett and Ms. Newton shared with council that we are still in the “waiting” phase in terms of finalizing the textbook order for 2008-09.  We are awaiting additional information in terms of funding.  

B. Allocation highlights for 2008-09 were reviewed with council.  

C. Ms. Bennett shared that the teachers elected Ms. Emerine, Mr. Perry, and Ms. Minnich will serve as teacher representatives to the council for 2008-09.  Parent election information has been sent to all parents with elections being held on May 15th. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Ms. Bennett shared with council members that departments were in the process of completing Implementation/Impact checks to determine the effectiveness of our school’s CSIP.  Documentation will be shared with council at our next meeting.  

B. Ms. Bennett reminded council members of training requirements for the upcoming school year.  Information in training dates will be shared once received.   

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION:

A.  The next SBDM meeting (specially called meeting for the purpose of finalizing the 2008-09 dress code) is scheduled for May 19th at 4:00.  Mary Lou Emerine will serve as facilitator and Lara Beard as resource person:  

B.  Personnel – none 

ADJOURNMENT: 

#011-005-Vasco Perry made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Sherry Popham.    
